



Jan 31, 2022

Re: IEEE PES Transformer Committee Spring 2022 Meeting

Denver CO March 27 - 31, 2022

Hello

The Spring meeting of the IEEE PES Transformer Committee is coming soon in March 27 – 31, 2022 and this meeting is planned to be in-person.

We well understand that Covid continues to cause concern, especially with the recent Omicron variant case spike. However, case numbers have peaked and this gives us confidence the situation will be better under control by the end of March. Based on the data, we are committed to a face-to-face meeting.

We are proceeding in accordance with current best practices to create the safest possible environment, which is our top priority. We will follow all federal, state, local government and venue requirements for masks, social distancing, and other measures. The meeting will require proof of vaccination or a recent Covid test to further ensure the safety of the attendees. Complete details will be provided closer to the meeting.

IEEE transformer standards are very important for the procurement, testing, installation, and maintenance of transformers in the industry. The Transformer Committee has over 100 IEEE standards with new standards being developed or existing standards being revised due to their life cycle. The active participation of users, manufacturers, and other interested individuals have made these standards the benchmark in the industry. There has not been a face-to-face meeting since 2019 and despite the good work that has continued with virtual meetings in the last 2 years, inperson meetings are a superior venue for discussion of critical topics by the industry experts and transformer users. We very much look forward to meeting in-person in March in Denver to maintain the high quality of the standards that govern the transformer industry.

We hope to see you there to continue this important work.

Please do not hesitate to contact myself or any of the other Transformer Committee officers if you have questions or concerns.

Regards

Ed teNyenhuis

Chair of IEEE Transformer Committee

+1 416 270 9026

ed.g.tenyenhuis@hitachienergy.com